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B   Northern Indiana & S.W. Mich igan A Chapter  of  

Official Newslette r for Annual Members of the Michiana Brits British Car Enthusiasts © 20 22 Michiana Brits, Ltd.   
About Michiana Brits  
This car club is open to 

lovers and/or owners of 

British vehicles . All paid 

members receive this 

monthly newsletter as part 

of their annual dues . 

 

Newsletter Submissions  

Members are encouraged to 

submit articles and photos 

for publication to the 

Newsletter Editor at 

vbloom01@sbcglobal.net  

You may also submit 

material for the newsletter to 

the Club president online, 

through mail, or in person 

at a general club meeting.  

 

 

The newsletterõs deadline is 

now  the  10 th  of the month .   

Material is subject to 

editorial revision. Opinions 

expressed are those of the 

authors and do not 

necessarily reflect those of 

the 20 22 Michiana Brits, 

Ltd., British Car 

Enthusiasts .  

Website:  

www.michianabrits.com  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING  

EVENTS  
 

 

SAVE THE DATE S 
 

JU LY 21  
 

5ƛƴƴŜǊ ŀǘ IŀƴƪΩǎ 
Tavern, 6:30 pm EST, 
Three Oaks, MI 
 
 

 
AUGUST 3 

 

7:30 pm EST Board 
meeting via Zoom 
 
 

AUGUST 20  

 
Annual Members 
ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ŜōōΩǎ  
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:vbloom01@sbcglobal.net
http://www.michianabrits.com/
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Membership report:  84 members  
 

Please note: All  members are eligible to receive a free Windshield Cling -on  of the club 

logo. To request yours, send a self -addressed stamped envelope to Larry Palguta , 55596 
Country Club Road, South Bend, IN 46619. Additional stickers are $2/each or 3 for $5.  

 
 

 

Hello Everyone,  
 

Great car show! We had over 100 vehi cles registered. Iõd like to extend a personal 
thanks to everyone that volunteered  --  those  that worked the show and those that 
helped with all of the pre -show preparation s. Everything went fairly smoothly 
thanks to our terrific volunteers. Only had a few minor hiccups that were 
addressed.  
 
A special thanks to Jim Betz  and Dante Kobek  for all of their effort s in  making 

this show a success. Th ey were guided by Larry Palguta . who single handedly 
(with Debõs help, Iõm sure) has organiz ed our annual car show for as long as I can 
remember. Now that Jim and Dante have taken the reins, I expect weõll have 
continuing success.    
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Our next dinner meeting is at 6:30 on Tuesday, July 19 th , at Hankõs Tavern on the 
River, 601 W. Hoffman St., Three Rivers, MI 49093, 269 -279 -9800. This meeting 
is on Tuesday because the restaurant is closed Wednesdays. The first time we 
visited this restaurant we showed up with about 20 cars for lunch during a fall 
drive led by Phil Wiltshire. The food and service were great so weõre going back. 
This time for dinner.  

 
As promised, we have been working on the fall tour for this year. Vicki and I did 
a test run in mid -June and believe we have put together a fun dri ve filled with 
winding roads, inviting small towns, interesti ng activities , and cultural history . 
This yearõs destination is c entral Illinois , near the town of Ottawa. Weõll be 
staying in  nearby  Oglesby , Illinois.  There are various attractions in the area , 
such as Starved Rock State Park . The tour will also take us south to northern 
Peoria where weõll enjoy a scenic drive on the mansion -lined Grandview Drive, 
dinner at a local English pub, and a visit to the Wheels Oõ Time Museum. Along  
 
The date:  Septemb er 22 to 25.  Full details to secure your reservation coming 
soon. Watch your email.  
 
Finally, donõt forget to check the calendar in the newsletter. There are many non-
Michiana Brits events to take part in. So, get out there and enjoy your car.  

 

Cheers,  

 

Mike  

 
 
1. Financial ð Paul provided the Board members with the latest balance sheet.  
He still needs to send a check to the Northern Indiana Food Bank.  
 
2. Membership Appreciation D inner ð Larry reviewed the contract with Villa Macri and 
wants to talk with them about a few details.  He noted that they require a credit card 
to secure the room and meals, along with a $200 deposit.  Larry also added that we 
can use the clubõs tax exempt ion,  so we do not pay sales tax. Vicki inquired whether 
our club bank account can provide a debit card so no individual will have to use their 
own card. Jim B. said he would inquire with his First Source òsource.ó   
 
3. Vicki reported that the May newslett er is almost ready to go.  
4. Larry announced that the Eastern Chapter is now renamed the Eastern Region on 
website and Facebook.  
 
5. Activities:  

¶ Annual Club Meeting in August at the Webbs. Directions to their home will be 

sent out.  
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¶ PJ suggested meeting at Sensational Scoops in Edwardsburg for ice cream 

around 7 -7:30 in the evening. He is looking at July 13 or July 20.  

¶ PJ also noted that the first Cruise -In at Wellbrooke is Tues., July 12.  

¶ Phil inquired about meeting to drive to Mad Dogs.  Larry c an send a message 

out to the members about upcoming events. The coordinators just need to let 

him know.  

 

6. 2022 Car Show ð  

¶ 28 attended  the  dinner  at  Beef' O'Grady's.  

¶ 106  paid  registrations,  over 100  in  attendance.   

¶ Silent  Auction/Tag  Sales and  corporate  donations  were very  successful; record 

sales of 50/50 raffle tickets.  

¶ 108 pounds of food was donated to the Northern Indiana Food Bank.  

¶ 59 non -club members attended  

 

A few minor issues included: Lines 

put  on field  at  last  minute  by Events,  electrical  spider  put  out  on Friday  and  at  wrong  

location,  3 

trash  cans  in  club  house  instead  of on the  field,  one early  hiccup  in  Registration.  

 

Overall, a very smooth transition  to Jim  and  Dante's  handling  of the  show.  Very 

successful show!  

 

7. 2023 Show 

Six  Volunteers  in  first  shift  Registration  worked  well;  may  add  another  person  to  Silent

Auction/Tag  Sales;  may  shift  TR-250  to  TR-6 class . Featured Marque is selected in 

fall.  Phil noted that next year it is the hundredth anniversary of MG.  

 

2024 -2026 Car Shows - Jim and Larry will discuss future contracts with Saint Mary's.  

  
8.2023  - Hoosier  MGs/Old  Octagon  of Indiana  has  scheduled  a 2023  Gathering  of the  

Faithful  (3 days)  involving  Saint  Mary's  College for  June  20-22  (Tuesday -

Thursday  before  our  car  show  on Sunday  25th)  which  includes  a one-

day  first  timer's  car  show  at Saint Mary's on  the  22nd,  effects  of this  is  TBD  - Larr  

 

 

9. 2022 Fall  Tour ð Vicki and Mike provided a summary to the Fall trip to Central 

Illinois. It includes : 

 

Enjoying a beautiful English Garden and learning about Old Hollywood  

Winding roads and passing through the historic red covered bridge  

Visiting Starved Rock  Stat e Park  

Spending a quiet a fternoon in small town America  

Driving down the Illinois River Road  to North Peoria  

Meandering Grandview  Drive,  a 2.52  mile   mansion -line  driveway that     

President  Theodore  Roosevelt  deemed the  òworldõs most  beautiful  driveó  

Lunching at a tasty English pub  

Stopping at the quirky Wheels  O' Time  Museum  
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Mike will be sending out information soon about the trip and hotel reservations. Mike 

has secured 10 rooms at a Best Western ($129/night) but beli eves additional ones can 

be reserved.  

 

10 .Monthly  Meetings/Dinners  - Tuesday  July  19th  at  Hank's  Tavern  on the  River,  601
 W. Hoffman  St.,  Three  Rivers,  MI,  49093   269/279 
9800;  August  20th  - annual  meeting  at  the  Webb's  home  southwest  of Ft.  Wayne  on S
R 114,  driving  routes  needed - Philip,  Jim  Webb 

 
 
11.  Board  Meetings  - Wednesday,  7:30  pm;  ZOOM  : August  3rd,  September  7th  

 
 

 

 

 
 

President:  Mike Scullion 

Phone: 574-252-0511 
Email: 
mlscullion01@gmail.com 

 

 
Activities: Paul Dillon 
Phone: 574-272-7391 
Email: 
paul.j.dillion.3@nd.edu 
 

  

Membership: Herm Marrese 

Phone: 574-360-4938 
Email: hmarrese@comcast.net 

Board Member at Large: 
Richard Birch 
Phone: 336-309-3847 
Email: birchtr6@gmail.com 

Communications: Vicki Bloom 

Phone: 574-252-0511            
Email: vbloom01@sbcglobal.net 
 
 
 

Treasurer: Paul Noeth 
Phone: 574-274-2842 
Email: pnoeth@gmail.com 

Secretary: Larry Palguta 

Phone: 574-288-3923 

Email: palguta@sbcglobal.net 

 
 

 

CLASS Class Winner Award of Excellence 

mailto:mlscullion01@gmail.com
mailto:paul.j.dillion.3@nd.edu
mailto:hmarrese@comcast.net
mailto:birchtr6@gmail.com
mailto:vbloom01@sbcglobal.net
mailto:pnoeth@gmail.com
mailto:palguta@sbcglobal.net
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A:   BEST IN FEATURED  

MARQUE MGB CHROME 

BUMPER ROADSTER 

1967 MGB 

Bob and Wendy Kerstetter 

Mishawaka, IN 

1966 MGB 

Judy Rans 

Hobart, IN 

B:      OPEN CLASS PRE-

1970  

1954 Doretti Swallow 

Tim Stonger 

Leesburg, IN 

1933 MG JZ Midget 

Dane Pippinger 

Kendallville, IN 

C:  OPEN CLASS 1970 & 

LATER  

1998 Morgan Plus 8 

Forrest Krisco 

New Buffalo, MI 

1987 Morgan Plus 8 

Don Nuner 

South Bend, IN 

D:              MG/GT & C 1967 MGB GT 

Kurt Wienhorst 

Valparaiso, IN 

1968 MGB GT 

Dan Craft 

Sarasota, FL 

E:        MG RUBBER 

BUMPER 

1976 MGB  

Peggy Needham-Mrva 

Portage, MI 

1977 MGB 

Bob and Mary Peterson 

Granger, IN 

F:                        MGA 1961 MGA 

Terri Dennehy 

Plainwell, MI 

1960 MGA 

Wyn Laidig 

Mishawaka, IN 

 G:              MGTC/TD/TF 1945 MG TC 

Tom Wilson 

Zionsville, IN 

1955 MG TF 

Ted Spear 

Mishawaka, IN 

H:        MG MIDGET/AH 

SPRITE 

 

1962 MG Midget 

Wyn Laidig 

Mishawaka, IN 

1966 MG Midget 

Paul Noeth 

Granger, IN 

I:         BIG AUSTIN 

HEALEY  

1957 Austin Healey 100-6 

Mark and Anna Firnhaber 

LaPorte, IN 

1965 Austin Healey 3000 

Mark Horrell 

Niles, MI 

J:  TRIUMPH TR -2, TR-3, 

TR-3A, 

TR-4, TR-4A, TR-250 

1968 Triumph TR250 

Douglas Bohe 

Ft. Wayne, IN 

1960 Triumph TR3A 

Wyn Laidig 

Mishawaka, IN 

K:       TRIUMPH TR -6 1972 Triumph TR-6 

Jim Webb 

Huntington, IN 

1969 Triumph TR-6 

Mark and Anna Firnhaber 

LaPorte, IN 

L:     TRIUMPH TR -7, TR-8 1980 Triumph TR-7 

Tom Shumaker 

Elkhart, IN 

 

 

 

M:  TRIUMPH 

SPITFIRE/GT -6 

1970 Triumph Spitfire 

MK-III  

Ernie Knight 

Plainfield, IL 

1978 Triumph Spitfire 

Joe and Nate Kaplon 

New Buffalo, MI 

N:   JAGUAR XKE SERIES 

I, II, III  

1967 Jaguar XKE 

David Reva 

1966 Jaguar XKE 

Wyn Laidig 
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Grand Junction, MI Mishawaka, IN 

O:    JAGUAR XK 120, 140, 

150 

1953 Jaguar XK 120 

Wyn Laidig 

Mishawaka, IN 

1958 Jaguar XK 150 

Wyn Laidig 

Mishawaka, IN 

P:       JAGUAR SALOONS 1957 Jaguar MK1 

Wyn Laidig 

Mishawaka, IN 

1974 Jaguar XK6 

Paul Steinhiser 

South Bend, IN 

Q:     JAGUAR XJS & 

XK8/R  

1991 Jaguar XJS 

Richard Johnson 

Long Beach, IN 

2003 Jaguar XK8 

Larry Moore 

Niles, MI 

R:             MINI 2008 Mini Cooper S 

Jim Betz 

South Bend, IN 

1967 Wolseley Hornet 

Kurt Marquardt 

South Bend, IN 

S:            LOTUS 2006 Lotus Exige 

Brad Barkley 

LaPorte, IN 

1974 Lotus Europa TC Special 

Don Nuner 

South Bend, IN 

BEST IN SHOW 1933 MG JZ Midget 

Dane Pippinger 

Kendallville, IN 
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